Global Perspective: Oil, War, and the Persian Gulf

In August, 1990, Iraq invaded Kuwait.  While many factors led to the invasion, it was oil that attracted the world’s attention.  The United States rushed to the aid of Saudi Arabia to ensure that Saddam Hussein, the ruler of Iraq, would not also invade that country and further threaten the world’s oil supply.  Prior to the Kuwait invasion, Iraq had supplied roughly 35 million barrels of oil per month to the United States, while Saudi Arabia had supplied 42 million barrels.  The Unites States imports about 275 million barrels monthly.  Nearly one-third of U.S. oil imports were jeopardized by the war.


Oil prices throughout the world leaped after the August invasion, hitting a high of $41 per barrel in September 1990.  This was more than double the preinvasion price and much higher than the $9 per barrel price in 1986.  On January 17, 1991, the United States, Great Britain, and several other countries attacked Iraq from the air.  As the air strikes showed initial success, the price of oil dropped quickly to the mide-$20s per barrel.  The price per barrel rose and fell as the war to liberate Kuwait changed from week to week.  In late February 1991, the U.S. discovered evidence that Iraq had ignited many of the oil wells in Kuwait.  By 1993, oil production in Kuwait was back to prewar levels.


As long as the oil-rich Middle East is politically unstable, world prices for oil will continue to fluctuate.  The degree of fluctuation will depend on how dependent the United States and other oil-consuming nations remain on Persian Gulf oil.
